WEYBRIDGE MARINERS’ CLUB

Sept. 1969 Newsletter

Well, the ‘season’ is nearly officially over – and this newsletter is coming to you early to let you know  that Viv and Charles Hill have invited us up to their riverside bungalow for a ‘do-it-yourself ’ barbeque on Saturday the 27th.   This will be the last ‘club run’ of the season – any of you unlucky enough not to be able to make it by boat are welcome to go by car.  The address is ‘Nirvana’ Temple Gdns.,Chertsey Rd., Staines.  By boat, the house is just above Penton Hook lock on the port side.  The bar will be going up and (we hope) the band – though we haven’t  had a chance to ask them yet.  Viv has kindly said that she will get in potatoes – so bring along whatever you fancy to go with them.   On the Sunday back, there will be a treasure hunt.

The ATYC Rally was rather a disappointment in that four of our boats- for various reasons were not able to reach Sheerness.  However, Maglenda, Porcelet and Crestal entered as one team and under difficult conditions acquitted themselves very well.  All the official markings, team placings etc. are pinned up in the barge.

Our Commodore’s barbeque and Sail Past was a great success; and the weather was kind.  There were 24 boats moored up on, or near, Garrick’s Ait for the barbeque, this included visitors from the MTYC and the TMYC, and over 60 of us had ‘quite a party’.;  On the Sunday morning there were 19 boats in line for the Sail Past.  We left the mooring soon after 11 o’clock, cruising down to Garrick’s Ait to sail past the Commodore and his Lady aboard Dixie Drie – it was a good turnout and we had quite an audience from the bank.  After re-mooring, most of us adjourned to The Bell for lunchtime refreshments.   By 3 o’clock we had all departed leaving Hampton comparatively quiet once more.

This is the last Newsletter before the Dinner/Dance, please let Mrs. Creese or me know as soon as possible how many tickets you will need.  Tickets may also be obtained over the bar.  The closing date for applications is October 9th.

The AGM will be at 7.30 pm Nov. 8th on the barge – please make every effort to attend if you possibly can.  Further details in the next Newsletter that under the Club’s rules (Para 20 – Alteration of Rules) any member wishing to put forward any alteration, addition, amendment or deletion must sent details in writing to the Secretary by the 11th October in order that notice and specification of the resolution may be given to all members 21 days before the AGM itself.

One last thing- if any of you have anything you could give as a raffle prize for the Dinner/Dance, could you let us know what you are bringing – or dump same on the barge.

Hope to see you at Viv and Charles’

June Griffiths
